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Memorandum 

To: Princeton City Council 

From: Dylan Donner 

CC: Nancy Campbell 

Employee Resignations 

David decided to end his employment due to his fears of catching Covid-19. 

David retired early from Cambridge hospital after over 30 years employment 

due to the five positive cases at the hospital. He decided that the risk of 

potentially catching Covid-19 is too high due to the volume of traffic in our 

store. 

Stephane resigned after she was offered her old position back at Target in the IT 

department. They asked her to start immediately the following Monday.  

 


